

Kenley Weekly News 16 June 2023

The children and staff have enjoyed beautiful warm weather this week, and have made the most of it by using a lot of the outside space and field. Mrs Simpson has washed the dust off her water gun and has been causing havoc at lunchtimes!

Yesterday, we said goodbye to our lovely ducklings. All of the children around the school had a chance to see them and hold them.

We welcomed children from Kenley Kindergarten to experience them too. It was so lovely to watch the ducks swimming around in a big tub of water.

All staff are incredibly proud of the children who are at Kenley and would like to wish them a huge well done for trying their best in their summer term assessments. This week, Year 1 took part in their phonics screening check and Year 4 took part in the multiplication check. We can see how keen the children are to try their very best.

Today in school has been very quiet, as Reception Class and Key Stage 1 are visiting the animals at Chessington and Year 6 have spent the afternoon at Riddlesdown with other primary schools, taking part in a sports competition.



Congratulations to these children who have just earned their Junior Duke awards. There were two gold certificates and one platinum. They have worked really hard to complete the set challenges and we are very proud of them.



Detailed information of our Sports Day has already been emailed to parents earlier this week.

The infants Sports Day is this Monday from 9.00 am -11.00 am and the juniors Sports Day will take place on Thursday 29th June at the same times. Children will need to wear correct PE Kit on this day.

We look forward to seeing many parents on the day, supporting their child as the participate in different events to win points for their house!

Outdoor Learning Morning

We will be holding our annual Family Outdoor Learning Morning on Friday 23 June. Children will be able to invite one family member to join their class, to participate in a variety of outdoor learning activities.

Please return the reply slip at the bottom of the letter to the class teacher to let them know if you will be coming.

If you miss a copy of any of our letters, please have a look at the "Parents" tab on our school website for copies.

Mobile Phones

Children who need to bring mobile phone to school should switch it off before they enter the school grounds and they should not turn it on until they leave school at the end of the day.

	Diary Dates
19th June	KS1 Sports Day 9.00 am —11.00 pm
20th June	New to Reception, first group visit 1.30 pm
21st June	New to Reception, second group visit 1.30 pm
23rd June	Outside Learning Morning—letters have been sent home, copy on school website
29th June	KS2 Sports Day 9.00 am—11.00 pm
13th July	Oliver Twist Theatre performance to whole school
14th July	Enterprise Open Afternoon
20th July	Leavers BBQ
21st July	Last day of term, school finishes at 1.30 pm